2014 USAS Convention Report
This convention was pretty tame, in that not much controversial legislation was introduced.  The biggest item was the election of officers, most notably USA Swimming president.  Below, in no particular order are notes from meetings and workshops I attended.

Risk Management

Several items were reviewed.  The first dealt with the dangers of prolonged underwater breath holding.  Bob Bowman spoke to the topic.  He emphasized the importance of "encouraging" rather than "requiring" sustained breath holding, which could result in what is commonly referred to as "shallow water black-out".  The major caveat is that you do not allow swimmers to hyperventilate prior to underwater swimming/kicking or stretches of restrictive breathing during surface swimming.  This tends to relieve the lungs of CO2, but not actually provide any more oxygen in the lungs.  With less CO2, the body does not signal the brain to breathe as early, which could result in a blackout.  A safety video on the topic is being produced for distribution, and the topic will become a part of the Red Cross Safety Training for Swim Coaches course.  There is a link on the Red Cross Iinstructorscorner.org website

http://www.instructorscorner.org/media/resources/SAC/Vol%20Hyper%20Prece%20Under%20Swim.pdf
The second topic involved the new policy allowing Masters swimmers and USA Swimming members to practice and compete/warm up in the same lane.  Both a USAS certified coach and a Masters registered member acting in a coaching capacity (Masters does not have a separate coach membership category) must be on the deck.  This can be the same person if he/she has both current registrations.
USA Swimming has switched insurance provders to K&K Insurance. The basic coverage is better, and there are several optional coverages which clubs may elect to buy.  LSC's are covered under the USA Swimming corporate account, but individual clubs are not.  There will be a roll-out of a 25% discount on National, Enterprise, and Alamo rental cars in October or November of this year.

Age Group Committee 

Several talks were given.  One was dealing with the work of the AG Committee to expand and then publish an updated "Progressions for Athlete Development" framework.  John Leonard gave a nice presentation about what to do for assistant coaches to make them more effective and mentor them for achievement.

There will be a matching funds program for Coach Mentoring in 2015.  Ten LSC's will receive up to $4000 which they can use to foster a coach mentoring program.  The selection process and program details will be left up to the LSC.  I highly recommend SES apply for this grant.

Sports Medicine Panel Discussion

A varied panel (massage therapist, chiropractor, and occupational therapist) provided insights into the following topics

Shoulder injury and prevention - resources available on the USAS website>Tips and Training>Injury Prevention>Exercises


Sleep requirements and tips (There is a webinar on sleep on the USAS website)


Conditioning


Iron deficiency (anemia)


Nutrition


Knee issues associated with BR

Swim-A-Thon

The "official" Swim-A-Thon is a licensed name of the USA Swimming Foundation.  5% of the proceeds go back to the Foundation.

Team Unify has in place a mechanism to promote and collect money during a club's Swim-A-Thon

Ideas of best practices to promote success were given:


Make it a "Big Day" with lots of PROMOTION


Accept credit card donations


Use social media to promote it


Break team up into groups to compete - give prizes not just for the day, but leading up to the day



ie: Most pledges at the end of each week preceeding the SAT; Percentage of swimmers per group having at least $25 in pledges, etc


Schedule a parent meeting during the SAT


Use a DJ - make it a fun event


Raffles


Lane sponsorship


Theme and visuals to track progress


Weekly drawings


Throw pie in coach's face for a certain level of fundraising - good photo op!


Make the event easy for volunteers 



Lap counting cards to keep track easily of laps



Chairs for counters



Timing system on



Pencils available

A good SAT's planning begins about 6 months prior to the actual event!

Ask for $100 with the option for less on TU platform

There is a resource book from USAS Foundation to help

If a single donor makes a contribution of >$250, we need to issue a letter of acknowledgement 
Analytics Presentation

The AG Committee is rolling out some advanced ways to analyze key metrics of performance of athletes for each club.  The current statistics (Best times, etc) will still be available, but the new "dashboard" will give coaches a way to better customize the results that they want.

Should roll out in December

Treasurer Workshop

There is an agency relationship between the LSC and USAS in regard to the passing through of money from registrations.  It was suggested that the USAS portion of registration fees be held in a Current Liability account until passed to USAS; the LSC portion would go to an income account.  (I have adjusted our current method of recording as of 9/1/14 to implement this recommendation.  You should see the change on the September P&L as well as the 2015 Budget)
The Internal Audit Program is being finalized and will be on the website in November.  We will have to do this!

If a single donor makes a contribution of >$250, we need to issue a letter of acknowledgement 

Respectfully submitted

Chris Coraggio

SES Treasurer
